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FROM THE PRINCIPALS 

Welcome to Graeme – our Traffic Warden 
We are really pleased to welcome our new Traffic Warden to 
the Mosman Park Primary School community. Graeme is on 
duty every morning and afternoon and helps our students 
and families to cross the very busy Victoria St. 

We have spoken with all of 
the students about using 
the crossing safely. The 
most important thing to 
remember is to wait for the 
whistle to be blown before 
crossing. This ensures that 
all traffic is safely stopped 
before the students start crossing. We have also reminded 
students who are crossing Victoria St to walk down to the 
crossing and not to try and cross at other points. If you are 
on a bike or scooter you need to dismount and walk across 
the crossing (they have asked us to make a particular point 
about this as walking the bike makes you a pedestrian rather 
than a vehicle).  Graeme is really enjoying the job and is 
delighted with the friendly greetings that he is receiving.  

Kindy and Pre-Primary Enrolments 
Enrolments for 2020 Kindy and Pre-Primary classes are now 
open. Applications will close on Friday 26 July 19. If you know 
of any families who may have Kindy age students and who 
have not already applied for enrolment, please let them 
know that enrolment application forms are available on the 
website or from the school office.  

School Musical 
We are excitedly awaiting the opening night of the Mosman 
Park PS School Musical – The Amazing Adventures of Super 
Stan. Students have been rehearsing throughout the term 
and I’m sure the final production will be well worth the long 
wait. Shows will be held on the 3rd and 4th July. 
 

Alison Robb and Monique Smith 
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MOSMAN PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL 
SCHOOL WEBSITE – QR CODE 

By hovering over this code with your device, 
you will be directed to the school website. New 
information is added to the website weekly. 

 

ASSEMBLY 
The final assembly for Term 2 will be held on Friday, 28th June 
at 8.50am.  Ms Burton Year 2, Room 7 class will present the 
assembly and we encourage everyone to attend. 
 
MERIT CERTIFICATES 
Congratulations to each of our students who were awarded 
certificates at our last assembly. 
 

 
 

Pre 
Primary 

Ella Phelps 
Ben Munday 

Amelia Harris 
Billy Jenkins 

PP/Year 1 Harley Galvin Emilie Spring 
Year 1 Valentina Binder 

Sage Roohi 
Angus MacKinnon 
Sophie Robertson 

Year 2 River Fitzhardinge Nicholas Endersby 
Year 2/3 Alex Gilling Sam Bailey 
Year 3 Patrick Middenway 

Luke Gourlay 
Harrison Riley 
Jordan Crews 

Year 4 Sam Albrecht 
Lola Brooks 

Allegra Fallick 
Andie Gonzalez 

Year 5/ 6 Oisin Harrison 
Ashleigh Levitze-Gray 
Rosie Emslie 

George Haddrell 
Luke Middenway 
Neva Barker 

MPSDC Jahmeel Yappo Shai Strong 
 
 

Mosman Park Primary 
mosmanpark.ps@education.wa.edu.au 
P: 9384 6667 F: 9385 3393 A: 91 Victoria Street Mosman Park 6012 
www.mosmanparkps.wa.edu.au 
 

School for Deaf Children 
mosmanpark.sfdc@education.wa.edu.au 
 P: 9384 2088      SMS only: 0437 412 975 

www.mosmanparkschoolfordeafchildren.wa.edu.au 



 

TERM 2 ENDS, TERM 3 COMMENCES 

Term 2 concludes on Friday, 5th July at 3.10pm.  
Term 3 commences for students on MONDAY, 22ND JULY 
2019.  Enjoy a safe and happy school holiday break.  
 

APPLICATION FOR KINDERGARTEN AND 
PRE PRIMARY 2020 
The Kindergarten application process concludes the first 
Friday of Term 3 (26 July) and enrolment packs will be sent 
to successful families mid Term 3. 

To enter Kindergarten next year, your child must turn 4 by 
30 June 2020.  Please note that families are only permitted 
to apply to one state government primary school.  

Kindergarten and Pre Primary application forms are available 
from the school office or the website: 
https://www.mosmanparkps.wa.edu.au/view/for-
parents/enrolment 
 
 

SAFETY FIRST  
At our Values Assembly we have been talking about our 5 
Positive Behaviours.  We have 
talked about Mutual Respect 
last term and this time we 
focused on our priority of 
Safety First.  We thought 
about some incidences in 
schools where this was 
particularly important: 

 Wet weather – taking 
care when it rains, avoid mud & puddles (near T12 
which is currently cordoned off). 

 Canteen- standing in the correct rows so that the 1-
2s are in one, 3-4s in another and 5-6s in the final 
row.  Teachers can then marshall students into 
empty rows to keep everyone safe.  Students 
should also stand back from the student being 
served at the counter to give them room to step out 
of the way with their food.  Square Ball games are 
banned in the undercover on Friday recess to avoid 
accidents with students in the rows. 

 Fig throwing is prohibited 
 Tackling games and Build Up are also banned as 

they are dangerous 
 Play Ground Patrollers – Year 6 students in the 

onesies are there to support students in play but we 
also need to keep them safe – younger students are 
reminded not to jump on their backs 

 If you see someone doing something dangerous - 
don’t physically intervene. Ask them to stop or see 
yard duty teacher in fluoro vests 

 Medical attention – band aids can be requested 
from duty teachers or for further help students 
should go to the front office - medical room  

 Fooling around and making any sort of physical 
contact has the potential to lead to accidents or 
may cause a fight if someone doesn’t like it.  

And finally, students should not run or ride bikes/scooters 
through the built up areas in the main part of the school 
during the school day from arrival to departure. 

COLD & FLU SEASON  
Please remember that Health 
Department guidelines are that ‘students 
with a cold/flu should not return until 
they are symptom free’.  
 
SUPERSTAN IS ALMOST HERE! 

 

The countdown is on. The Mosman Park Primary School 
musical Superstan will be live, on stage, at John Curtin 
College of the Arts in less than two weeks. Tickets are selling 
superfast but there are still seats available through 
www.trybooking.com/BCXOD Please note that the four 
tickets per family limit has now been lifted.  

On Tuesday of Week 10 there is a Technical Dress Rehearsal 
at the Curtin Theatre that all students need to attend. 
Permission notes were sent home with the BIG MUSICAL 
NOTE. Please return this note to your child’s teacher as soon 
as possible. 

Thank you to all the parents who have volunteered to help 
at rehearsals or backstage on the nights, or have assisted so 
far. The show could not go on without you! 
 
OVERDUE LIBRARY BOOKS 
Holidays are nearly upon us! Time to 
go a-hunting under the bed, behind 
the cupboard or in your brother’s 
bedroom and find those missing 
books!  
 
JUMP ROPE FOR HEART UPDATE 

This has been postponed until Term 
3. It will be held on Thursday 1st 
August. Your class will come down 
with another class to do a session of 
skipping through the day. It will be 
high intensity and loads of fun! If 
there are parents that are available to 
help out on the day, please contact 
Mr Ong or the school. 

 

 

 

 



 

STUDENT COMMUNITY SERVICE & FUNDRAISING 
COMMITTEE  
Salvation Army 
Blanket Appeal 
Homelessness can 
affect anyone you know 
- your neighbour, your 
friends even your family.  
Homelessness affects children! 
We will be collecting Sleeping bags and blankets for the 
Homeless until Friday 5th July. Please support this worthy 
cause. There will be a large tub in the Library for you to 
drop off your donations. Thank you 
Food Allergies      
We have done a survey of students and 
discovered that there are a number of 
students who have food allergies. So 
we would like to try to provide some 
alternatives for these students. For a 
trial period we will offer gluten free 
and diary free options at Breakfast club 
and for the Sausage sizzle. If this affects your child please let 
them know that we will be doing this for a trial period. Please 
keep in mind that it is an expensive exercise and is for those 
with medically diagnosed issues only. If there is not enough 
interest we will cease these options.  
 
INTERSCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY COMPETITION 

 
A superb cross country running event was held at Jolimont 
Primary School on Thursday June 13. In the morning the 
weather was wet, however the sun came out and superb 
running conditions the Mosman Park Cross Country Team 
when we arrived at Jolimont Primary School. We were 
looking to continue our success after winning the event in 
2018 and although we did not win the event, we achieved a 
strong second place overall. All children strived to do their 
best and it was fantastic seeing children cheering and 
supporting their peers. The results were: 
Cottesloe - 116 
Dalkeith & Mosman Park - 103 
Jolimont - 80 
Mt Claremont - 46 
Hollywood - 28 

UNIFORM SHOP 
Please note, the uniform shop will not be open Friday 5th 
July. If you need any additional uniform, please have all 
orders in by Thursday 27th June. Normal hours will resume 
Term 3. 

TECH TALK 
BINARY 
Last week in Digital Technology, students were learning how 
to use the binary system. 
The binary number system is a base-2 number system. This 
means it only has two numbers: 0 and 1. Computers 
operate in binary, meaning they store data and perform 
calculations using only zeros and ones. 
How do binary numbers work?  
Binary numbers only use the numbers 1 and 0. In a binary 
number each "place" represents a power of 2. For 
example:  
1 = 20 = 1 
10 = 21 = 2 
100 = 22 = 4 
1000 = 23 = 8 
10000 = 24 = 16  
Converting from Binary to Decimal  
If you want to convert a number from binary to decimal, 
you can add up the "places" that we showed above. Each 
place that has a "1" represents a power of 2, starting with 
the 0s place.  
Examples:  
101 binary = 4 + 0 + 1 = 5 decimal 
11110 binary = 16 + 8 + 4 + 2 + 0 = 30 decimal 
10001 binary = 16 + 0 + 0 + 0 + 1 = 17 decimal  
In some classes, students created binary bracelets and in 
the older years they made a Flippy Do. See if your child 
can teach you how to work out the binary code for a 
number. 
HOPSCOTCH  
Another great app that kids can use to learn 
to code and make games is Hopscotch! Your 
kid will never run out of ideas. As they 
become better programmers, Hopscotch will 
continue to inspire and challenge them to create increasingly 
advanced games and apps.  
Technologies Specialist,  
Jess Anderson 
 
KINDERGARTEN ORIENTATION SESSION 
As part of the Mosman Park 
Primary School Kindergarten 
Orientation Program, all parents 
and their Pre-Kindy children are 
invited to the next story time and 
play session tomorrow Friday, 
21st June from 9.30 – 10.30am.  
Our Kindy teacher Denise Barnett 
will read “Whoever You Are” by 
Mem Fox.   

Future sessions are 16th August, 13th September and 8th 
November. 
 
LIGHTNING CARNIVAL 
The annual interschool lightning carnival will be held next 
Wednesday 26th June 2019 at College Park, Claremont for 
selected students from Years 4 – 6. 
Parents are welcome and encouraged to come and cheer 
their children along. 
 

 

 



 

INTERSCHOOL SPORT 
Interschool fixture – MPPS v Cottesloe was cancelled due to 
inclement weather. The next fixture v Swanbourne which 
includes, netball, hockey, AFL & soccer is on Friday 21st June 
at Swanbourne Primary for selected student’s years 4-6.  
 
 

PARKING 
Please note that parents are not to park 
in the Staff car park, or indeed drive onto 
the school premises without permission. 
Parking in the staff car park poses a safety 
hazard to children walking to and from 
school. Please make sure to park in the 
allocated school parking on Solomon 
Street entering from Victoria St, with additional parking 
available on Solomon St entering from Lochee St. There is no 
school/parent parking on Winifred St. 
 
P&C NEWS 
Please refer to the separate attachment with the newsletter 
email for P&C News. Please also find an attachment for a 
P&C fundraiser and Winter Wine offer from Grace Farm, 
thanks to school parent Phoebe MacKinnon. 
Jane Cresswell mppspresident@gmail.com  
 
 
 
 

CHAPLAIN’S CORNER 
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
We will be offering the Drum Beat program next 
term. It is a 10 week program that addresses 
emotional issues, expressing feelings and providing 
an avenue for release of tension and stress. African 
Djembe Drums are used. If you would like some 
more information about this program, please speak to me or 
Dani or Monique Smith as we all have first hand experience 
with this program. I am also working on getting the 
‘Drumbeat Quest’ program put onto our iPads for students 
to use once they are familiar with the program. 
If you need any support with this program or any other 
issues to do with school, family or support services please 
contact me using the info below. 
Blessings, Rhonda Miller,  
YouthCARE School Chaplain 
M: 0403 523 066 E: rhondam@youthcare.org.au 
 
COMMUNITY NEWS 
Children’s Activity Program - Research Volunteers 
Required  
 The research team at the Neurocognitive Development 
Unit, at the University of Western Australia, are currently 
looking for children aged between 7 and 11 years old to 
participate in the Children's Activity Program (RA/4/1/5926). 
Children have the opportunity attend a one day activity 
session during the July school holidays, where they will 
participate in a range of computer tasks, word games and 
puzzles. Children invariably find the activities enjoyable and 
stimulating, whilst contributing to research. If your child is 
aged between 7 and 11 years and you would like us to send 
you an information pack, please contact Anna 
at mailto:anna.jorgensen@research.uwa.edu.au or 6488 
4652 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS continued.. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


